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Welcome to the 2023-2024 Annual Residency Newsletter! As this residency year comes to an end, 

we are reflecting on all of the lessons we learned, skills we developed, and memories we’ve made. 

This year we were able to attend Midyear in-person for the first time since 2019, present our year-

long projects at the Wisconsin Pharmacy Residency Conference, connect with other pharmacists at 

various conferences, and explore Milwaukee as a residency class. We will cherish these fulfilling 

opportunities, accomplishments, and experiences and use them to guide us through our future 

endeavors! In this newsletter, we will share highlights of this year, introduce the incoming class of 

Aurora Health Care Pharmacy Residents, and share exciting updates from our alumni. Advocate 

Health has prepared us to be well-rounded pharmacists and competent members of a health care 

team and we are very excited to join the prestigious alumni of Advocate Health residents!  

 

A special thank you to all our residency program directors, residency program coordinators, 

preceptors, and pharmacy team members for a successful residency year. Your guidance, uplifting 

advice, and constant support did not go unnoticed and we appreciate you all! 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

Legacy Aurora Residency Programs (WI): 
• PGY1 Pharmacy – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 

• PGY1 Pharmacy – Aurora West Allis Medical Center 

• PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora BayCare Medical Center 

• *New in 2024 – 2025* PGY1 Pharmacy – Aurora Medical Center Grafton 

• PGY1 Community-Based Pharmacy – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 

• PGY1/2 Pharmacy Informatics – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 

• PGY1/2 HSPAL with Masters– Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 

• PGY2 Cardiology Pharmacy – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 

• PGY2 Critical Care Pharmacy – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 

• PGY2 Infectious Disease Pharmacy – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 

• PGY2 Oncology Pharmacy – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 

• *New in 2024 – 2025* PGY2 Ambulatory Care Pharmacy – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 

 

Legacy Advocate Residency Programs (IL): 
• PGY1 Pharmacy – Advocate Lutheran General Hospital 

• PGY1 Pharmacy – Advocate Illinois Masonic Medical Center 

• PGY1 Pharmacy – Advocate Christ Medical Center 

• PGY1 Pharmacy – Advocate Condell Medical Center 

• PGY1 Pharmacy – Advocate Good Samaritan Hospital 

• PGY1 Pharmacy – Advocate Good Sheperd Hospital 

• PGY1 Pharmacy – Advocate Sherman Hospital 

• PGY1/2 HSPAL– Advocate Lutheran General Hospital 

• PGY2 Critical Care Pharmacy – Advocate Lutheran General Hospital 

• PGY2 Infectious Diseases Pharmacy – Advocate Lutheran General Hospital 

• PGY2 Pediatrics Pharmacy - Advocate Lutheran General Hospital/Advocate Children’s 

Hospital 

• PGY2 Emergency Medicine Pharmacy – Advocate Christ Medical Center 

• PGY2 Infectious Diseases Pharmacy – Advocate Christ Medical Center 

 

 

 



 

 
PGY1 Pharmacy – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc.  

Morgan Baughman 

 
University of Kansas School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: PGY2 Solid Organ 

Transplant Pharmacy Resident - Nebraska 

Medicine 

“A highlight of my year was having the 

opportunity to precept multiple APPE 

students. Throughout the year, I learned the 

importance of different learning styles and 

how to develop my own precepting style!” 

 

Nicole Christy 

 
St. Louis College of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: PGY2 Infectious 

Disease Resident - Aurora Health Care 

Metro, Inc 

“A highlight from this year would be working 

towards a teaching certificate. It required a 

subset of thinking and interest which I was 

able to grow upon. I am now more mindful 

when working with student learners!” 

Victoria Dizon 

 
Rosalind Franklin University 

Post Residency Plan: PGY2 Psychiatry 

Pharmacy Resident – Jesse Brown VA 

Medical Center 

“A highlight of my year was receiving 

positive feedback from patients and 

managers after leading multiple patient 

group discussions at the Dewey 

Center/Aurora Psychiatric hospital!” 

Hannah Farley 

 
Midwestern University College of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: PGY2 Cardiology 

Pharmacy Resident – Aurora Health Care 

Metro, Inc. 

“A highlight of my year was precepting 

awesome pharmacy students and practicing 

my preceptor skills!” 

Emilie Feng 

 
UW-Madison School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: Clinical Pharmacist - 

Pharmacy Integrated Clinical Services, 

Advocate Health Midwest 

“A highlight of my year was attending 

Midyear with fellow residents” 

Garrett Gunderson 

 
UW-Madison School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: Clinical Pharmacist - 

ThedaCare Regional Medical Center 

“A highlight of my year was completing 

rotations in CICU and Sinai's ICU” 



 

Megan Hanson 

 
Bulter University 

Post Residency Plan: Clinical Pharmacist – 

JFK University Medical Center 

“A professional highlight of my year was 

rounding with the ICU and hematology 

services during my critical care and 

oncology rotations. I really enjoyed working 

alongside and learning from everyone in the 

multidisciplinary team.” 

Abigail Holowka 

 
Duquesne University 

Post Residency Plan: PGY2 Cardiology 

Pharmacy Resident - Thomas Jefferson 

University Hospital 

“My highlights from this year include any 

opportunity I had to work with my co-

residents. For example, rounding throughout 

the hospital with Billy during our ID rotation, 

collecting time study forms with Candice, or 

presenting to medical residents with Nate. I 

am grateful to have made such close 

friendships with all of my co-residents. 

 

Jessica Kossoris 

 
Belmont University 

Post Residency Plan: Clinical Pharmacist - 

Aurora St. Luke's Medical Center 

“A professional highlight of my year was 

precepting an APPE student on my surgery 

rotation. I was responsible for the final 

review of patients, providing daily learning 

opportunities and giving feedback on 

assignments/presentations. This 

opportunity provided an opportunity to 

enhance my teaching skills and stay current 

with practices/guidelines.” 

William Morrissey 

 
Belmont University 

Post Residency Plan: PGY2 Oncology 

Pharmacy Resident – Aurora Health Care 

Metro, Inc. 

“A favorite professional moment from this 

past year was presenting my year long 

project poster at the WPRC in April. My 

project combined ID and oncology, and it 

was great to talk to pharmacists from 

different institutions about their protocols 

and how they related to ours.” 

Candice Ngo 

 
Concordia University -School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: Clinical Pharmacist- 

Aurora Medical Center Mount Pleasant 

“A professional highlight of my year was my 

CVICU and Emergency Medicine rotations. I 

enjoyed learning more about cardiac 

surgeries and the role of a pharmacist in a 

fast-paced environment.” 

Alexandria Nunez 

 
UIC-Rockford College of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: PGY2 Critical Care 

Pharmacy Resident – Aurora Health Care 

Metro, Inc. 

“A professional highlight of my PGY-1 year 

was rounding with the critical care team 

during my first rotation in the SICU. I was 

able to collaborate with the team and make 

recommendations. This experience helped 

build my confidence and appreciate the 

interprofessional dynamics.” 



 

Nathan Schieldt 

 
Concordia University - School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: PGY2 Oncology Pharmacy Resident – 

Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 

“A professional highlight of my year was participating in 

rounds with the bone marrow transplant team. I was 

responsible for providing recommendations for dose 

adjustments on supportive medications. I learned the 

importance of teamwork and communication to ensure 

the best possible patient care.” 

Isabella Valensa 

 
Medical College of Wisconsin School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: Clinical Pharmacist- Aurora Medical 

Center Mount Pleasant 

“My favorite professional memory from this year was 

participating in resident recruitment. I enjoyed talking with 

candidates and hearing why they were interested in our 

program. The experience gave me insight to all the hard 

work and thoughtfulness that goes into the recruitment 

process. It was exciting on Match Day to see the result of all 

that hard work!” 

 

PGY1 Pharmacy – Aurora West Allis Medical Center 

Naomi Bugg-Erickson 

 
Concordia University - School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: Clinical Pharmacist- 

Aurora Medical Center Mount Pleasant 

“I am most proud of seeing my confidence 

grow and developing my personal style for 

clinically monitoring patients. Also building 

strong relationships with other members of 

the healthcare team has been a pleasurable 

experience.” 

Jason Toshner 

 
Concordia University - School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: Clinical Pharmacist - 

Aurora Medical Center Oshkosh 

“A highlight from residency was having the 

opportunity to act as the interim director of 

the pharmacy for the week while leadership 

was on PTO. I felt this opportunity really 

helped with my professional development 

as I transition into my role as a 3rd shift 

pharmacist overseeing the pharmacy, which 

includes a pharmacy technician.” 

Sara Wright 

 
Concordia University - School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: Clinical Pharmacist- 

Aurora Medical Center Grafton 

“A professional highlight of my residency 

year was precepting pharmacy students. I 

got the opportunity to work with IPPE and 

APPE students, which helped me grow as a 

preceptor and pharmacist. I learned the 

importance of individualizing the rotation to 

the student and meeting them where they 

are at.” 



 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora BayCare Medical Center 
Mark Baugnet 

 
Concordia University - School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan:  Clinical Pharmacist – Aurora 

BayCare Medical Center 

“A professional highlight of my year was being able 

to be part of the ASHP Recorded Pharmacist Series 

on Procedural Sedation and Analgesia as a 

presenter. I was able to work with an excellent 

mentor, and learned the importance of continuing 

education.” 

Kelly O’Connell 

 
Concordia University - School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: Clinical Pharmacist – Aurora 

BayCare Medical Center 

“A highlight of my year was precepting my first 

pharmacy student on my own. I provided new 

opportunities and tailored experiences to the 

learner's interests. Despite no interest in hospital 

pharmacy prior, the learner stated, "this is the best 

hospital experience I've ever had!" 

 

PGY1 Community-Based 

Pharmacy – Aurora Health Care 

Metro, Inc. 

PGY1/2 Pharmacy Informatics – Aurora Health Care Metro, 

Inc. 

Jane Di 

 
Purdue University College of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: Outpatient Pharmacist – 

Aurora Pharmacy #1090 

“I think that the clinical forum was a 

rewarding experience. Through this 

experience, I learned the importance of 

dividing large deadlines into mini ones and 

how to prepare for a professional 

presentation.” 

Clare Chen 

 
University of Texas at Austin 

Post Residency Plan: PGY2 Informatics 

Pharmacy Resident – Aurora Health Care 

Metro, Inc. 

“My professional highlight was taking 

different opinions for discharge 

prescription verification and deciding on 

the direction I want to pilot this process for 

my year long project. I learned how to 

develop a workflow and assess its 

feasibility.” 

Caelee Batterson 

 
University of Iowa 

Post Residency Plan: TBD 

“A professional highlight of this year was 

presenting at Midyear 2023. I was able to 

share the unique project I worked on 

during PGY1 and to network with other 

informatics professionals.” 



 

PGY1/2 Health System Pharmacy Administration and Leadership with 

Masters – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 

Sean La Bodda 

 
Medical College of Wisconsin School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: PGY2 Health System Pharmacy Administration 

and Leadership Resident – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 

“A highlight of this year was attending Midyear!” 

 

Cailynne Santos 

 
Massachusetts College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences 

Post Residency Plan: PGY2 Health System Pharmacy 

Administration and Leadership Resident – Aurora Health Care 

Metro, Inc. 

“A highlight of my year was successfully recruiting our next class 

of PGY1 residents at Metro Inc. My team and I were responsible 

for recruitment efforts, interviewing, as well as organizing the 

entire interview block for current residents. I was able to work on 

my multitasking skills and grow as a professional.” 

 

 

Aaron Klysen 

 
UW-Madison School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: Director of Pharmacy – Aurora Medical Center 

Grafton 

“A professional highlight of my year was helping lead the set-up of 

a new inpatient pharmacy in Fond du Lac, Wisconsin. I had the 

opportunity to set-up pyxis machines from scratch, assist in 

determining the layout of the pharmacy, and troubleshoot 

informatics/automation issues. With this experience, I further 

developed my triaging and project management skills.” 

 

 

Samantha Squires 

 
Concordia University - School of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: Director of Pharmacy – Aurora Medical 

Center Summit 

“A professional highlight of my year was participating in the first 

Enterprise Pharmacy Strategic Planning session. I was able to 

connect and collaborate with pharmacy leaders across our 

Enterprise.” 

 



 

PGY2 Cardiology Pharmacy – 

Aurora Health Care  

Metro, Inc. 

PGY2 Critical Care Pharmacy 

- Aurora Health Care Metro, 

Inc. 

PGY2 Infectious Disease 

Pharmacy – Aurora Health 

Care Metro, Inc 
Abigail Seger 

 
Purdue University 

Post Residency Plan: Cardiology Clinical 

Specialist at University of Utah Health 

“A highlight of my year was my involvement 

in the channelopathy clinic. It exposed me to 

unique patient populations with complex 

arrhythmias and working with an MD and 

genetic counselor to provide optimal care.” 

Beau Blake 

 
Drake University 

Post Residency Plan: Clinical Pharmacist - 

Aurora Sinai Medical Center 

“A professional highlight of my year was 

being able to present at the SCCM 

conference. I learned how to quickly and 

efficiently get my point across when 

discussing a large topic.” 

Leah Leonard-Kandarapally 

 
Purdue University 

Post Residency Plan: TBD 

“A professional highlight of my year was 

presenting recommendations and updates to 

system antimicrobial stewardship 

committee.” 

 

PGY2 Oncology Pharmacy – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 
Mark Botros 

 
Manchester University College of Pharmacy 

Post Residency Plan: Thoracic, Head & Neck 

Clinical Pharmacy Specialist - Indiana 

University Melvin and Bren Simon Cancer 

Center 

“A highlight of my year was developing and 

implementing toxicity management 

algorithms throughout our WI cancer clinics 

to help support triaging chemotherapy 

toxicity related phone calls and minimize 

preventable admissions.” 

Tasha Roshan 

 
Texas Southern University College of 

Pharmacy and Health Sciences 

Post Residency Plan: Clinical Pharmacy 

Specialist - Melanoma/Sarcoma; MD 

Anderson Cancer Center 

“A highlight from this year was having the 

opportunity to create a multidisciplinary 

workgroup for my year long project. It was 

great to see the different disciplines 

appreciate various skillsets and work 

towards the common goal of patient care.” 

Maxwell Stone 

 
University of Illinois - Chicago 

Post Residency Plan: Clinical Pharmacy 

Specialist BMT Oncology - Franciscan Health 

Indianapolis 

“A highlight of my year was finishing my 

yearlong project. I was responsible for 

quantifying and assessing outpatient 

restricted medications used across AAH 

hospitals. I learned a lot about SlicerDicer, 

and I found impactful data that will help 

change practice and reduce costs.” 



 

 

 
“My favorite memory from this year was 

hiking at Devil's Lake with a group of 

co-residents and eating dim sum 

afterwards!” – Clare Chen 

 
 

 

“A favorite memory from this year was trivia 

with PGY2s/RPDs!” – Leah Leonard-

Kandarapally 

 

 

 
“A personal highlight from this year was 

going to the Milwaukee Bucks game with a 

big group of the residency class. We were all 

able to sit together and socialize with one 

another. It was a fun night!” – Alexandria 

Nunez 

 

“My favorite memory from this year was the 

Bucks basketball game!” – Beau Blake 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 
“A highlight of my year was celebrating Galentine's 

day with my co-residents. It was super fun to 

spend time painting with the girls!” – Candice Ngo 
 

 

 

“My favorite memory from this year was 

Galentine's Paint Night!” – Emilie Feng 

 

 
“Spending time with my co-residents!! We have 

created a bond which is so special. A precious 

moment I will never forget is when most of the 

residency class bought tickets to go on a boat for my 

birthday!” – Nicole Christy 

 

 

 

 

 

“A favorite memory of this year was 

sightseeing Milwaukee on a boat for Nicole’s 

birthday!” – Victoria Dizon 

 



 

 
 



 

  

 

 
“I enjoyed hosting a Christmas dinner (had lots 

of yummy food and good conversations)- got 

me through the holiday shift for sure!” – Jane 

Di 

 

 

 

 

 

“Enchant Milwaukee! I had the best time 

bonding with my co-residents, experiencing a 

winter in Milwaukee for the first time, and 

remembering how bad I am at ice skating!” – 

Abigail Holowka 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My favorite personal memory was spending time 

with my coresidents outside of work! For 

example, going to Enchant to see Christmas 

lights, Friday happy hours, bonfires, and 

Galentine's painting! – Hannah Farley 

 

 

 



 

 
 

“My favorite personal memory from this year was being able to survive my first PM shift alone” – 

Mark Baugnet 

“My favorite personal highlight from this year is reflecting how much I've grown since becoming 

licensed and starting residency. The relationships I've built with so many people throughout the year 

are invaluable!” – Kelly O’Connell 

“A personal memory from this year was traveling to new pharmacy sites across the State of 

Wisconsin. This exposed me to new cities and people, forging relationships along the way.” – Aaron 

Klysen 

“Getting a dog!” – Abigail Seger 

“My favorite memory from this year was celebrating each of our co-residents' birthdays as a class 

through birthday buddies and other events!” – Morgan Baughman 

“My favorite memory from this year was clinical forum! I had so much fun presenting to my peers 

and colleagues and delivering valuable information for the growth of our profession.” – Cailynne 

Santos 

.”My favorite personal memory from this year was visiting the Epic campus in Verona for training.” – 

Caelee Batterson 

“A highlight of this year was Fridays at Tu Casa with my co-residents!” – Sean La Bodda 

“My favorite personal memory from this year were the relationships formed along the way. It was 

beautiful to see everyone so supportive of each other.” – Nathan Schieldt 

 

 

 

 

 

 
“Another personal memory was drawing and making a badge reel for our residency class” 

– Candice Ngo 

 

 



 

 
 

 

ASHP’s Midyear Clinical Meeting 2023 was held 

in sunny Anaheim, California. This was 

Advocate Health’s first in-person appearance 

since 2019 and we were so excited to meet 

prospective residents, attend professional 

social events and participate in impactful 

learning sessions!  

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
“A favorite personal memory of the year was traveling to California for the first time!” – Samantha Squires 

 
“My favorite personal memory from this year was attending the ASHP Midyear Conference. There was a good 

balance of professional/networking events and free time to spend with co-residents.” – Jessica Kossoris 
 

“My favorite memory from residency was traveling to Midyear with all of my co-residents and exploring 
downtown Disneyland together!” – Megan Hanson 

“A professional highlight of my year was attending Midyear. It was a very inspiring experience. I was able to 
network with a lot of clinical pharmacists.” – Naomi Bug-Erickson 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

“My favorite personal memory of this year was attending ASHP Midyear in Anaheim! I really enjoyed getting to 

spend time with the other Aurora residents, meeting residents from across the enterprise, and catching up 

with my pharmacy school classmates.” – Sara Wright 

“My favorite memory from residency is attending the ASHP Midyear conference. During this experience, I was 

able to learn a great deal about many different topics. In addition, to learning I was able to connect more with 

my co-residents along with having the opportunity to network with pharmacists across the nation.” – Jason 

Toshner 

“My favorite personal memory from this past year was traveling to Anaheim for Midyear and hanging out on 

the rooftops with current coresidents and friends from pharmacy school!” – William Morrissey 



 

 
“My favorite personal memory from this year was spending time with my coresidents at WPRC. Conferences 

are a time when we all can be together again. I always enjoy spending time with my coresidents, and I am 

grateful to be part of such an amazing and supportive group. – Isabelle Valensa 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 
The Hematology/Oncology Pharmacy Association Conference was held in Tampa, 

Florida from April 3-6th, 2024. Our PGY2 Oncology residents had the opportunity to 

present their year-long projects and network with other oncology specialists! 

 

 

“HOPA in Tampa was so much fun!” – Maxwell Stone 

“Spending time with co-residents and preceptors at the HOPA annual conference!” – Mark Botros 

“My favorite personal highlight from this year was having the opportunity to attend HOPA. I was able 

to spend time with co-residents, preceptors, and pharmacy school professors and peers. It was 

great to meet with individuals who had a common interest in oncology.” – Tasha Roshan 



 

 
 

The American College of Cardiology Conference was held April 6-8th, 2024 

in Atlanta, Georgia. Thousands of cardiovascular health professionals 

attend to benefit from comprehensive education sessions, to interact with 

their colleagues, and to explore the Expo for the latest advances and 

solutions in cardiovascular science and care! 

 

 

 



 

  
 

The 2024 Critical Care Congress was held January 21-23, 2024. The event 

brought the critical care community together in Phoenix, Arizona, to learn 

and engage. Congress was packed with essential clinical information to 

keep attendees informed on the latest groundbreaking research and 

developments in critical care! 

 

 

 

 

“A professional highlight of my year was being able to present at the SCCM 

conference. I was tasked with creating a short presentation about my previous 

yearlong project. I learned how to quickly and efficiently get my point across when 

discussing a large topic.” – Beau Blake 

 

 

 



 

 

 

IDWeek was held October 11-15, 2023 in Boston, Massachusetts. This conference is a 

joint annual meeting of the Infectious Diseases Society of America, the Society for 

Healthcare Epidemiology of America, the HIV Medicine Association, the Pediatric 

Infectious Diseases Society and the Society of Infectious Diseases Pharmacists. ID 

health professionals of varied backgrounds were able to collaborate, connect and 

learn from each other’s expertise for the improvement of patient care and public 

health! 

 

 

 



 

 
PGY1 Pharmacy – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc.  

Anna Amos 

 
Drake University 

Thomas Drummond 

 
UW-Madison School of 

Pharmacy 

Mitchell Glodoski 

 
Concordia University - 
School of Pharmacy 

Austin Horton 

 
Concordia University - 
School of Pharmacy 

Julianna Kuecker 

 
UW-Madison School of 

Pharmacy 
     

Michael Larson 

 
Concordia University - 
School of Pharmacy 

Kans Lewis II 

 
Florida A&M University 

Emily Mowrer 

 
Concordia University - 
School of Pharmacy 

Ryan Pijanowski 

 
Midwestern University 
College of Pharmacy 

Leah Radde 

 
Concordia University - 
School of Pharmacy 

     

Kayla Reynolds 

 
Medical College of Wisconsin 

School of Pharmacy 

Dylan Sarocco 

 
Drake University 

Mitchell Sorensen 

 
University of Illinois - Chicago 

Olivia Vlasin 

 
Medical College of Wisconsin 

School of Pharmacy 
 

PGY1 Pharmacy Informatics 
– Aurora Health Care Metro, 

Inc.  

PGY2 Health System Pharmacy Administration and Leadership with 
Masters – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 

Shervin Abbasi 

 
Texas Southern University 

Victoria Stang 

 
Rosalind Franklin University 

Maria Hill 

 
UW-Madison 

Ashley Lawler 

 
Drake University 



 

 

PGY1 Pharmacy – Aurora West Allis Medical Center 
Bessma Dabaan 

 
Concordia University - School of 

Pharmacy 

Jenna Wainscott 

 
Concordia University - School of 

Pharmacy 

Bryn Cunningham 

 
Concordia University - School of 

Pharmacy 
 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora BayCare Medical Center 
Matthew Bougie 

 
Medical College of Wisconsin School of 

Pharmacy 

Aften Richter 

 
St. Louis College of Pharmacy 

Kylar Crouse 

 
Concordia University - School of 

Pharmacy 
 

PGY1 Pharmacy – Aurora Medical Center Grafton  
Hannah Yurske 

 
Concordia University - School of Pharmacy 

Sara Mehmood 

 
Rosalind Franklin University 

 

PGY1 Community-Based Pharmacy – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc.  
Megan Clement 

 
University of Iowa College of Pharmacy 

Joseph Loredo 

 
Medical College of Wisconsin School of 

Pharmacy 



 

 

 

PGY2 Health System Pharmacy Administration and Leadership with Masters – 

Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 
Sean La Bodda 

 
Medical College of Wisconsin 

School of Pharmacy 

Cailynne Santos 

 
Massachusetts College of 

Pharmacy and Health Sciences 

Megan Sinnen 

 
Concordia University - School 

of Pharmacy 

Michelle Jordan 

 
Midwestern University College of 

Pharmacy 

    

PGY2 Pharmacy 
Informatics – Aurora 

Health Care Metro, Inc. 

PGY2 Cardiology 
Pharmacy – 

Aurora Health 
Care Metro, Inc. 

PGY2 Critical Care 
Pharmacy - Aurora 
Health Care Metro, 

Inc. 

PGY2 Infectious 
Disease Pharmacy 

– Aurora Health 
Care Metro, Inc 

PGY2 Ambulatory 
Care – Aurora 

Health Care Metro, 
Inc 

Clare Chen 

 
University of Texas at Austin 

Hannah Farley 

 
Midwestern University 
College of Pharmacy 

Alexandria Nunez 

 
UIC-Rockford College of 

Pharmacy 

Nicole Christy 

 
St. Louis College of 

Pharmacy 

Lindsey Proegler 

 
Concordia University - 
School of Pharmacy 

     

PGY2 Oncology Pharmacy – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. 
William Morrissey 

 
Belmont University 

Nathan Schieldt 

 
Concordia University - School of 

Pharmacy 

Kevin Rios Martinez 

 
University of Florida 

Adam Butzler 

 
Drake University 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recently received a Living our Values Every Day 

award at Aurora Sheboygan for an intervention I 

made on a patient with a dobutamine pump. 

Adam Wargolet, PharmD (’23) 

Got married! (to fellow 2023 Metro Inc PGY1 Grad 

Jim Sullivan) 

Allison Sullivan (Miller), PharmD (’23) 

Went on a honeymoon trip to Greece and expecting a baby boy in July 

Jocelyn Graening, PharmD., BCPS (’13) 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My wife, Hyun, gave birth to our son Felix and I ran the Philly Marathon in 2:58:37! 

Tristan Edwards, PharmD (’18/19) 

Had a baby! Avery Guzman born 12/27/23 
Adrienne Ordonez Guzman, PharmD, BCPS (’14) 

 



 

 

 

 

 
Kicked off the ASHP Midyear Conference with a Sunday 

morning presentation on “Establishing Emergency 

Management in Health-System Pharmacy.” The 

presentation discussed how to support pharmacy 

emergency management across an enterprise, reviewed 

components of a pharmacy-specific Hazard Vulnerability 

Assessment, described the benefits of emergency 

management simulations within pharmacy, and 

reviewed our system design to a comprehensive 

pharmacy-specific preparedness plan. 

Megan Corrigan, Nick Ladell (’13/14), and Maggie 

Lundholm (’19/20) 

My wife, Allison and I welcomed our first child in 

September, a beautiful baby boy! Louis (Louie) Gibble 

Frost 

Jared Frost, PharmD, BCCP (’14/15) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presented at ASHP MCM 2023: (Management Case Study) Setting the Standard: Implementation of a Pharmacy 

Education Governance Team within a Multi-state Integrated Health System; Had first baby last year - Camilla 

Genevieve Hannon born August 3, 2023 

Christina C. Hannon, PharmD, MBA, BCPS (’18/19) 

My baby, Hunter, is turning 1 on April 21st 

Christina Hoppe, PharmD, MBA, BCOP (’20/21) 

 



 

 
Max Lasko, PharmD (’19) Becoming a father in October 2024 

Filed for 2 drug patents 
 

Kathryn Ploszaj, PharmD (’22) 
 

I bought a house in October 2023 and got married April 12, 2024 
 

Shannon Karlson, PharmD, BCPS (’20) Got married in August 2023 
 

Adam Wargolet, PharmD (’23) Getting married 11/5/24 
 

 
Megan Sinnen PharmD, BCPS (’18) 

 
Going back for PGY2 HSPAL 🙂 

 
Kristine Willett, PharmD, RPh, FASHP (’05) 

Promotion to assistant dean position 
Son graduating from The Derryfield School, class of 2024 

 
 

Julie Dagam, PharmD, BCPS, FASHP, FPSW 
(’00) 

 

Started at ASHP in April 2024 as the Director, Residency Accreditation after 
nearly 25 amazing years at Advocate Health.  Come say HI at Midyear and 

other events! 
 

Claire Palm, PharmD (’21) 
 

Expecting a baby girl in July 
 

 
Christina C. Hannon PharmD, MBA, BCPS 

(‘18/19) 

PSW presentation at 2023 Educational Conference Pharmacy Society of 
Wisconsin (PSW) Educational Conference "Climbing the Ladder Advocate 
Aurora Health’s Approach to Pharmacist and Technician Career Ladders" 

Kelsey Dosanjh PharmD, BSPS (’19) 
 

Had a baby 
 

Margaret Lundholm, PharmD, MBA (’19/20) 
 

Getting married this September and bought a house! 
 

Emily Rabl, PharmD, BCPS (’19) 
 

Had a baby girl (Sophie) in June 2023 
 

Nick Ladell, PharmD, MBA, BCPS, CPEL, 
FACHE (’13/14) 

 

Achieved CPEL and FACHE credentials in 2023. 

Matt Carleton, PharmD, BCPS (‘10) 
 

Now the Pharmacy Manager at AWAMC 
 

Jacob Havinga, PharmD, BCSCP (’21/22) 
 

Bought my first house in Muskego, Wisconsin and got engaged in the 
summer of 2023. 

 
Jessica Moschea, PharmD, BCPS (‘14/15) 

 
Recently appointed to the United States Pharmacopeial Convention (USP) 

Diversity, Equity, Inclusion and Belonging (DEIB) Expert Panel. In this role, I 
will review and implement USP's DEIB Curriculum across the USP Expert 
Committees and Expert Panels and contribute strategically to USP DEIB 

efforts. 
 

Christine Hohm, PharmD, BCACP (’18) 
 

Will be a preceptor for the new PGY-2 Ambulatory Pharmacy Residency 
starting 2024 

My husband and I are expecting our first child September 2024 



 

Jennifer Foti, PharmD, BCACP (’15) 
 

2023 PSW Annual Meeting Presentation - Leveraging Quality Metrics to 
Highlight the Impact of Ambulatory Care Pharmacy 

 
Shreeraj Patel, PharmD, MBA, BCPS (’19) 

 
Got married, got certified in scuba diving 

 

Thomas Bailey, PharmD, BCPS (’22) 
 

Got Married 

Bess Hanrahan, PharmD (’20) 
 

 
Had two daughters - Lily in 2023, Riley in 2024 

 
Jennifer D'Souza, PharmD, MSEd, CDCES, 

BC-ADM (’04) 
 

Recently completed a masters in education with Purdue University 
 

Layla Shabeeb, PharmD, BCPS (’20) 
 

Recently obtained BCPS certification and promoted to Clinical Pharmacist II, 
I have two children now, a girl 2.5 years old and a boy 3 months old 

 
Lisa Boone, PharmD, MS, BCPS (’18) 

 
Promotion and transition from clinical to operational leadership 

Bought a house! 
Spent 5 weeks off the grid in the Philippines to see family. 

Ran my first marathon 
Rosanna Gambino, PharmD, BCPS (’22) 

 
Got engaged last August and getting married in November! 

 
Killian Mielotz, PharmD, BCPS (’22) 

 
Built a house with my family 

 
Nicholas Darrow, PharmD, BCPS (’19) 

 
My wife Stephanie and I will be welcoming our second child, a baby girl in 

August 
Job promotion 

Christina Hoppe, PharmD, MBA, BCOP (’20/21) 
 

My baby, Hunter, is turning 1 on April 21st 
 

Christopher Clayton, PharmD, BCOP (’20) 
 

Presented poster at HOPA 2024 Annual Convention 
 

Melissa Shively, PharmD, BCPS (’18/19) 
 

Job promotion 
 

Kasey Thie, PharmD (’17) 
 

Got married in October 2023, expecting first baby in September 2024! 
 

Annie Vo, PharmD, BCPS (’20/21) 
 

Returned to Advocate Health as a clinical informatics pharmacist 
 

Max Yang, PharmD, BCCP (’19/20) 
 

Had a baby girl named Charlotte 
 

 


